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[Dr. McKinley, message, Putting It All on the Line] 
[applause] Lord, we know that Your Word says “God so loved the world that 
He gave His only Son Jesus that whoever believes in Him would never perish 
but have everlasting life.” And so, Jesus, thank You for paying the debt 
and washing away our sin and rising from the dead that we might know life 
in You. And Father, that’s what we hunger for; that’s what we crave. 
Everything about us prompts us, fills us with desire for life when we live 
in a world of death. Thank You that Jesus is the one who conquered death 
that we might know life. Thank You for this day, thank You for this 
worship, thank You for what You’re doing in our hearts and lives today. 
Thank You, God, for Freedom, 2007. In Jesus’ name. AMEN 
 
Well, what an incredible morning. And ah… for those of you who are guests 
with us today, I know you’re wondering is this typical at Prestonwood. And 
I want you to know that you’ve come to a church that not only has the Holy 
Ghost, we have the holy volt… and ah… you get a little bit of the impact of 
that as you come and see what God is doing in the lives of our students. 
And we really are at a place and time in our life, our church and in the 
lives of these students that we really are putting it all on the line to 
make a difference for future generations. That’s what’s in our hearts and 
that’s what we’ve been doing this weekend and that’s what you’re sharing in 
today as sort of the capture of all that God is doing and all that God is 
going to do today and in the days to come.  So thank you for being here; 
thank you for being a part and ah… just for sharing with us on this great 
occasion today.  
 
And Chris Wright, thank you and your band for such a great job today. I 
really appreciate that. [cheers, applause] Awesome job this morning. I’ve 
got to admit, I like your hair, Chris. And ah… that’s what impressed me 
about you. And ah… I really appreciate that today, buddy. So… made me feel 
comfortable up here. [laughter] 
 
Well, it’s not only freedom, it’s Super Bowl Sunday. And it is the day… 
[cheers, applause] Yeah… it’s the day … it’s a day in America where we are 
putting everything on the line. You know that ah… coaches and players have 
spent… many of them… a lifetime, living, waiting, wondering about this 
moment. And all of their practices and all of their seasons and all of 
their energy and discipline and effort… all that they have done to get them 
to the place they are right now is all been a part of this day and this 
moment and this game and what it’s going to mean today and for a lifetime. 
And so clearly for a whole group of players, they’re putting it all on the 
line today. 
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It’s also a day where the sponsors put it all on the line. You are very 
well aware of the fact that there is nothing like Super Bowl Sunday and the 
Super Bowl commercials. And it’s amazing how much money goes into the 
commercials during the Super Bowl and what portion of advertising budget 
that represents for many, many companies and corporations. 
 
Did you know that the very first advertisement ever to appear on television 
took place of July 1, 1941? It took place at 2:29 in the afternoon when the 
Bulova watch company (listen to this) paid $9.00 for a 20 second spot in a 
game between the Brooklyn Dodgers and the Philadelphia Phillies. It was a 
simple commercial. It was a watch laid over a map of America and it simply 
said, “America runs on Bulova time.” But did you know that today what began 
as a $9.00 investment for a 20 second commercial today there will be $2.6 
million for every 30 second commercial at the Super Bowl! Is that 
incredible! What an amazing thing it is to see the money that is put on the 
line for the Super Bowl!  
 
And yet the reason that people do this is not only because they want to get 
a quick flash on the screen, but they know that there is no game that is 
more recorded, more tivoed than the Super Bowl and people know that they’re 
going to be watching the commercials over and over again. In fact I 
understand that even in the on-line streaming there are going to be pop-ins 
and commercials that are going to come this year to try to get peoples’ 
attention. So this is the day that sponsors and advertisers put it on the 
line. 
 
It’s also the day that people put it on the line in the gaming industry. 
All the risk takers, all the odds makers, all the gamblers put their money 
on a team, put their money where their mouth is. Last year $100 million  
was bet on the Super Bowl. And yet only 9 percent of any of those people 
had any kind of earnings or winnings. A lot of money is up forward… a lot 
of money is lost; but it’s a day when people put it on the line.  
 
And today I want us to see a time and a place, not on a Super Bowl Sunday, 
but just on a regular day in the life of Jesus when a man was called to put 
it all on the line based on what he would do in his relationship with God 
and his encounter with Jesus Christ. You read about this man over in the 
Gospel of Mark, chapter 10. And so I want to ask everybody to get a Bible; 
open it to Mark chapter 10. If you don’t have a Bible, there’s one there in 
the pew rack for you. But I want us to see how that just as we live in a 
world where people are putting it all on the line, there was a day, a place 
and a moment when a man had to put it all on the line in his relationship 
with God in an encounter with Jesus Christ. 
 
Now the Gospel of Mark is sort of like an espresso version of the Gospel. I 
say that because it is concentrated, it is active, it is intense. Matthew, 
Luke and John tend to tell more of the stories in the encounters with 
Christ in way… rather ah… deliberate, rather dramatic fashion. But Mark is 
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very quick, very staccato [snaps fingers as he talks], very fast in his 
pace. Like snapshots in the life of Jesus.  
 
But the one passage that we’re looking at this morning in Mark chapter 10 
is a little bit different. It not only has his typical espresso fashion but 
it’s almost like a double shot. It’s almost as though he took a little more 
time to add a little bit more to it because he wanted us to get the whole 
picture. Some have suggested that maybe even the person that we meet this 
morning was Mark himself. That this is something that happened early in his 
life before Mark became a follower of Christ. I don’t know about that. But 
what I do know is that Mark tells us about a moment when this man had to 
put it all on the line. Let’s read together, beginning in Mark chapter 10 
and verse 17. The Bible says: 
 
17) And He setting out (That is Jesus, setting out on his journey) had a man 
run up to Him and kneel before Him and ask Him, “Good teacher, what must I 
do to inherit eternal life?” 18) And Jesus said to him, Why do you call Me 
good? No one is good except God alone. 19) You know the commandments: ‘Do 
not murder,’ ‘Do not commit adultery,’ ‘Do not steal,’ ‘Do not bear false 
witness,’ ‘Do not defraud’, ‘Honor your father and your mother.’” 20) And he 
said to Him, “Teacher, all these things I’ve kept from my youth.” 21) And 
Jesus looking at him, loved him, and said to him, “You lack one thing: Go 
and sell all that you have and give it to the poor, and you will have 
treasure in heaven; and come, (Read it out loud with me… what did He say?) 
follow me.” 22) And disheartened by the saying, he went away sorrowful, for 
he had great possessions. 
 
Mark tells here what everyone knows about this young man and that is that 
he was rich. He was known to be a rich man. Matthew tells us that he was 
young. We understand that he was not older and mature in age; he was a very 
young man. And then the book of Luke… Luke tells us that he was a ruler. 
Now sometimes when we put all that together and learn that he’s the rich 
young ruler, there’s a sense in our minds of seeing a guy who’s wearing a 
crown and robes and it’s like he was a little prince or a little king out 
there in the streets. But I want you to know I really think that the 
emphasis here is that he was man who was able to be involved in disputes 
and settlements.  
 
In many ways you could say he was a rich young lawyer. In fact, if you put 
him in the context of driving around in Dallas, you don’t see a guy on a 
camel with a robe and with a crown. You see a guy in a Beamer with a set of 
glasses… or a Porsche. He’s a guy who’s hot, he’s a guy who’s making it; 
he’s a guy who everybody knows. He’s a guy that everybody wants to be. And 
he’s the rich young ruler. But this young man, the Bible says, on this day, 
in this moment came and had an encounter with Jesus. And when it was all 
said, and when it was all done, the Bible says he left disheartened. He was 
dejected.  
 
You know at the end of the day today, after all the hype and all the effort 
and all the… all the intensity, that there are going to be two emotions 
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that are going to walk out in the Super Bowl stadium tonight in Miami. One 
group are going to walk out exuberant. They’re gonna be thrilled; they’re 
gonna be overwhelmed with the fact that their dream has come true. They are 
world champions! And there’s another group of people who are going to be 
there and they were there and they were a part and their dream was so close 
to being realized in life, but they’re going to walk out the door and 
they’re going to walk out disillusioned and they’re going walk out 
disheartened cause they’re going to realize that they lost the greatest 
opportunity in a lifetime.  
 
You see, you’re not going to go up to any of those players tonight… no 
one’s going to go up to one of those players on the losing team tonight and 
say to those players, “You know… hey, it’s just a game… it’s just a game.” 
[laughter] What do you think they’d say to you? “Just a game?! It was my 
dream! It was my lifetime! It’s what I’ve lived for! I wanted a 
championship and I had it in my hands.” You see, it wasn’t just a game. It 
was a goal. It was a dream.  
 
And that’s where this young man was. He was living in a time, in a place, 
in a moment where he had a goal and he had a dream and he wanted to see 
that fulfilled. He had a moment in time where he could have an encounter 
with Christ that could change him forever. And when it was all said and 
done, the man who looked like such a winner walked away like a loser. 
 
Now what I’ve read to you this morning is a very short portion of a larger 
passage of Scripture. And I want to be sure that I am careful to introduce 
you to the whole picture of what’s here. In fact, there are 4 major 
sequences that unfold in this passage of Scripture… 4 quarters, if you 
will; 4 quarters that we look at today; 4 periods of time where things 
happen that set up what happened with this young man and what Jesus had to 
say about what happened on this day.  
 
And so in order to help us to get the full picture and to understand what 
it meant to put everything on the line, I want us to go back now and pick 
up our reading in Mark chapter 10 and verse 13, because the first sequence… 
the first quarter, the first experience that we see is what I would call 
interference… interference. Now, you ready? Here it is, beginning in verse 
13: 
 
13) And they were bringing children to Him (that is, Jesus)that He might 
touch them. And the disciples rebuked them. 14) And when Jesus saw it, He 
was indignant, and he said to them, “Let the children come to Me, and do 
not hinder them; for of such belongs the kingdom of God.” 15)”Truly, I say 
to you, whoever does not receive the kingdom of God like a child shall not 
enter it.” 16) And He took them in His arms and He blessed them and He laid 
His hands on them. 
 
Many of us know this passage, Jesus blessing the children. But most of us 
have never seen the connection between this passage with Jesus and the 
children and Jesus and this rich young ruler.  
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Now let me just back up and say that Jesus was there in that place and 
something was happening. People from everywhere were coming around to see 
Jesus. But in particular they were bringing all these kids. And these kids 
were creating a scene. These kids were almost like a distraction. And the 
disciples were so overwhelmed by all the kids that were there they started 
saying, “Sh… sh… stop it!” Sort of like parent’s say to a kid when they 
don’t like what they’re… “Stop it!”  
 
But you know what the Bible says? The Bible … said that Jesus looked at the 
disciples and Jesus was indignant with the disciples. The very thing that 
many adults say to children when they’re getting out of hand is the very 
thing that Jesus said to His disciples when He looked at them and He said, 
“Stop it! Stop it! I want the children to come.” And He gathered the 
children together and He said, “Listen, these little children may be to you 
a point of interruption. They may be people who create interference, but I 
want you to know that the kingdom of heaven is made up of people just like 
these children.”  
 
Now children are distracting, right? Children can create a distraction 
because they can create a scene anywhere. In fact, children so want our 
attention that if we do not give them our attention, they will find a way 
to create a distraction and get it, even if it means standing up in a 
shopping cart and screaming to the top of their lungs. They will distract 
you by taking off their clothes where they’re not supposed to. [laughter] 
They will distract you with wiggling and whining and crying and shouting. 
Kids create a distraction! And these children were creating a distraction 
that day. 
 
Not only that, children are very direct. One of the amazing things about 
children is how direct they are. If they have a physical need, you know it. 
In fact, think about it. One of the wonders of childhood is that when 
children are hungry, they eat. Just when they get hungry, they eat! And if 
you don’t let them eat, they let you know about it, right? When children 
are sleepy, they just go to sleep. They don’t worry about where they are. 
They just decide, that’s it, I’m done, (sheww!) They click out.” [laughter] 
That’s it! And then they wake up somewhere and say, “Okay, time to start 
over. Let’s go again.” You know, children just go to sleep when they feel 
like going to sleep. And when children tell you they gotta go, they gotta 
go! Okay? [laughter] That’s all part of it. They’re very direct. They’re 
direct about their needs, they’re direct about observations. 
 
Just a little over a week ago I walked into a restaurant and there I ran 
into a couple that many of you know here from our church, Darren and Dana 
Miller, both of them sing on our praise team, very gifted people, wonderful 
folks. They had this little boy who was so incredibly cute and he has this 
phenomenal head of blond hair. I mean, it’s long. It flips out. It just 
kind of goes everywhere. Big blue eyes! I mean, this kid has got it when it 
comes to hair. It’s the same color my hair was when I was his age.  
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So I decided that I was going to take advantage of the moment and I walked 
over in the restaurant and I got down eye level with him in his high chair 
there, and I looked at him and I said, “You have got so much hair! It’s 
incredible!” I said, “Now look at me.” (Excuse me if there’s glare.) “Look 
at me!” [laughter] I said, “I don’t have any hair.” I said, “Could I have 
some of your hair?” His eyes got about this big! He said, “No!” I said, 
“You’ve got so much. Couldn’t you give me just a little bit of hair?” He 
said, “It’s stuck! It’s stuck!” [laughter] That was funny. But it was what 
happened next that wasn’t funny. I got up to leave and as I’m walking away 
he got louder and louder and louder. “No hair! No hair! No hair!” I’m 
telling you, kids are direct. They tell you what they think. They tell you 
how they see it.  
 
But there’s something else about children that we see here and that is that 
they were an interference because they was distracting, they were direct, 
but they’re dependant. Kids are always looking for somebody to take care of 
them. They need that and they’re willing to admit that need for help. They 
understand that they don’t have it all and that they need others to help 
them. And children are willing to lift their arms and say, “Mommy, Daddy, 
somebody help me.”  
 
And these little children were in that place that day, creating a 
distraction, directing attention and yet, children who needed dependants; 
and Jesus opened His arms, responding to the children and said, “Come over 
here. Because when everyone of these grownups need to learn is that it’s 
not all about who they are and what they know and what they have. They need 
to be like you.” If anyone wants to have eternal life, they’ve got to 
become like children. People who are willing to ultimately be dependant 
upon God and God alone. 
 
That was the first quarter, that was the first sequence. It was that whole 
thing of interference. But that immediately moves us into the second part, 
the part that I read to you earlier, and that’s interception. That’s a good 
word to use on a football Sunday, isn’t it? Interception! What was the 
interception?  
 
Well, the Bible says that all these people in the crowd were looking, Jesus 
finished with the children. He got up and He got ready to leave, and it was 
as He was walking away from that scene and that moment that the Bible says 
this young man came running to Jesus. Right there, right on the heels of 
that event this young man thought, “This is my time; this is my moment. 
I’ve been seeking God throughout my life. I wanted to honor Him with my 
life.” And so this young man came running into Jesus and said, “Good 
teacher, what must I do to inherit eternal life?”  
 
And so this young man, coming out of the scene with the children, became an 
interceptor who got Jesus and took advantage of the moment of time to ask 
Him the most important question in the whole world, and that: What do I 
have to do to be saved? How do I gain eternal life? 
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Now I don’t know what motivated this guy. I mean, frankly everybody thought 
this is the guy who’s got it! But somewhere deep within this man… somewhere 
beneath all the things that people could see and use to describe him on the 
outside, there was something going on on the inside. There was a hunger in 
his heart. There was an itch in his conscience. There was a sense in his 
life that he needed something else and something more that would matter in 
life.  
 
And that’s what happens in life. In the midst of the roar and the crowd and 
all of the appearances, people look one way on the outside, but there’s 
something else going on on the inside. And this young man burst forth from 
the crowd and came to Jesus and said, “Lord, help me.” Is there any wonder 
that the Bible says that Jesus looked at him and loved him? Here was an 
example of the very thing He was talking about. Someone who was willing to 
create a scene, someone who was willing to be direct, someone who was 
willing to say, “I need to know how can I have eternal life.” I don’t know 
what motivated him, but clearly something wasn’t right.  
 
I often think of this young man and I think of what I would call the 5 
fallacies of fulfillment in life. I’m gonna just give them to you here for 
a list… but… but it’s just a reminder to every one of us, because when I 
see this young man, I think about all of these things. I think about the 
fact that you can have a successful life and not have a satisfied life. You 
can live your life and by all external appearances people can say, “Yeah, 
he’s got it! She’s got it! They’re together”  
 
It’s like these young players that are making astronomical incomes and 
living a fast and a full life, but somewhere it’s not all of what they 
want. It’s like others who attain and achieve accomplishments in life but 
it’s just not enough. And so what we see with this man… you can have a 
successful life and not a satisfied life. You can experience everything and 
yet really enjoy nothing. You can… you can have it all, see it all, do it 
all.  
 
The Bible tells us in Solomon’s journal in the book of Ecclesiastes that he 
was a rich young ruler. And from his youth he decided that he would indulge 
himself: he would take full advantage of all of his accesses and all 
excesses in life. And Solomon began to pursue life in every arena, trying 
to have experiences and trying to be successful. But Solomon in his journal 
began with these words: [Ecclesiastes 1:2] 
 
2) Vanity of vanities; all is vanity. 
 
Life is empty under the sun. And when he got to the conclusion of the whole 
thing he went back and he said in Ecclesiastes chapter 12 and verse 1… this 
was the real conclusion:  
 
1) Remember your Creator in the days of your youth, before the evil days 

come, and the years draw near when you say, “I have no pleasure in 
them.” 
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It’s as though he looked and said, “Listen, I’ve learned something: Life 
isn’t all about what meets the eyes. There’s something more to life, 
something that lies beyond the sun and that’s a relationship with God.” And 
somehow this young ruler, this young man who met Jesus knew that he needed 
more in his life.  
 
Let’s go back to that list and finish it. It says you can have success in 
life and not be satisfied. You can experience everything and enjoy nothing. 
You can have a commended life and not a completed life. Others may applaud 
and approve of you, but there’s an internal disapproval of your heart and 
of your life. We assume that quantity in life will insure quality of life. 
I mean, this guy had a lot of money! This guy had riches! He had quantity 
but there still wasn’t quality. And you can be sincere and you can be 
sincerely wrong. And this man was a very sincere young man but he was 
sincerely wrong, as we’re about to find out. 
 
So you see there was the interference of the children; there was the 
interception of this young man as he ran out and as he encountered Jesus, 
and as he looked at Him and said, “It’s not just my present life; it’s my 
future. What must I do to inherit eternal life?”  
 
And that takes me to the third thing, and that is instruction. And here’s 
where it all begins to change. It’s sort of like a football game. You have 
the first quarter and the second quarter, and then you have halftime. And 
after halftime really everything begins to be defined as to destiny. It 
really doesn’t matter what happens in the first half of the game. It’s the 
second half that matters. And right here in the third sequence, through the 
instruction of Jesus, things started to change about this young man and 
about this moment in life. 
 
The Bible says he said, “Lord, what do I need to do to inherit eternal 
life?” And Jesus responded to him with a question. Jesus said to him, “why 
do you call Me good?” Why would you come to Me and use a term and a 
designation to Me that is only worthy of God?” And then he affirmed what 
everybody knows: the Law of Moses. You are to follow the Ten Commandments, 
as though it were. Why do you call Me good? No one’s good but God alone. 
You know the… the… the commandments. Do not murder, commit adultery, steal, 
bear false witness, defraud your father and mother. 
 
Some people say when Jesus said don’t call Me good; only God is good, Jesus 
was denying that He was God. But nothing could be further from the truth. 
Because what did Jesus do after He laid down the measuring stick of the Ten 
Commandments? He took it, and as God He began to apply what needed to 
happen in this man’s heart. And that, He said, “One thing you lack.” Yeah, 
you know all these things, but let Me tell you what’s really wrong. Let Me 
get beyond all the surface stuff, what you know up here, what you look like 
out here! Let Me just take My finger and tell you about the one thing 
that’s not there.” And Jesus touched his heart.  
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He said, “Go and sell all of your possessions, and give them to the poor.” 
And then He said this: “Come, and follow Me.” “I don’t want your head, I 
don’t want your appearance. I don’t even want your money. I want you to 
follow Me.” And in that moment and with that instruction, Jesus Christ laid 
it on the line for this man. Jesus put it all on the line and He told the 
guy, “You’re standing here. It’s time to step over the line.”  
 
And yet the Bible tells us that in this moment when Jesus put it all on the 
line… when Jesus identified the one thing that was missing, Jesus touched 
the Achilles heel of this man’s life. It wasn’t what this man needed to do; 
it was what this man was not willing to do. It was the fact that what he 
wanted was that he wanted to buy his way into heaven. He wanted to barter 
with God. He wanted to say, “God, here’s my deal; will You accept it?” And 
Jesus looked at him and said, “No deal.” 
 
Students, he was on the verge… he was on the verge of everything he’d ever 
wanted and needed in life. And while standing there on the verge of what 
would be a moment of breakthrough, the Bible says he stepped back, and took 
a deep breath, because reality hit him. Reality is that moment when like 
cold water hits the skin and you suddenly realize that… gasp!… that shock 
factor. Reality is the moment when the threshold of pain increases to the 
point, maybe in athletic competition, or emotionally in life, when you feel 
like “I can’t go on any further.”  
 
Adults, reality’s when you walk into a service on Sunday morning and you 
see a band playing like today, and the choir’s not here and you say, 
“That’s not the church I’m used to.” That’s reality. 
 
Reality is the moment when we quit trying to come to God on our terms and 
we have to come to terms with God’s requirement to meet Him at the place of 
having a relationship with Him. 
 
You see, the problem is we all love God on our terms. We all want to be 
followers of Christ as long as God is just an accessory to life. He’s a 
line-item on the resume. He’s someone or something that other people see 
and know about us on the outside. But God is not willing to simply have us 
live at the line and talk about the line; God wants us to put it all on the 
line! And that’s what Jesus asked this young man to do. He said, “Young 
man, I want you to put it all on the line.” 
 
Well, that takes me to the fourth and the final scene, and that is not only 
interference and interception and instruction, but what I would simply call 
interpretation. Because when the Bible says this young man looked at Jesus 
and was disheartened, he hung his head and he went away sorrowfully. It’s 
almost an irony because it says he went away sorrowful because he had great 
possessions.  
 
What do you mean he went away sorrowful because he had great possession? He 
had what everybody wanted. He was living the life everybody wanted to live. 
He had all the stuff everybody’s trying to get.  And yet the Bible says 
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this man who had it all here, went away without it, and then Jesus looked 
at His disciples, and the Bible says that the disciples … they really 
didn’t know what to do, beginning in verse 23, it says: 
 
23) He looked at them and He said, “It is difficult for those who have 
wealth to enter the kingdom of God.” 
 
And the Bibles says the disciples were amazed at His words. Why? Because 
they believed in that day that anyone who kept the commandments and anyone 
who had wealth was someone who showed a side of God’s blessing in their 
life. And Jesus had just blown that whole idea out of the water. Jesus had 
just said wealth is not a sign of blessing. This man’s wealth is the very 
thing that’s keeping him from living the life that I want him to live. And 
so in this moment Jesus said, “It’s harder for a rich man to get into the 
kingdom of heaven than it is for a camel to go through the eye of a 
needle.”  
 
You take the absurd idea of a camel trying to get through the eye of a 
needle, and you’re thinking about a rich man, with all of his excesses and 
all of things… You see, you’ve got to be stripped of everything and you’ve 
got to realize that you have nothing. You’ve got to become like a child. 
You’ve got to realize how great your need is. 
 
So shocked were the disciples that the Bible says Peter said in verse 28: 
 
28) Jesus, we’ve left everything to follow You. 
 
Literally, Peter said, “Jesus, we’ve put it all on the line for You. What 
about us?” And Jesus looked at him and said, “I say to you, that no one has 
left anything that I will not give it to him and a hundred fold.” And then 
He ended with this, “That the first will be last and the last will be 
first.” 
 
So much of what we look to to be the source of life is really the very 
thing that becomes the tripping point to putting our lives on the line for 
Jesus Christ. What Jesus did with this young man that day was to take him 
and to teach him and to teach us all that what God is looking for are 
people who are willing to be child-like, who are willing to be stripped of 
things that take away our simplicity and our sensitivity and our 
teachability, and are willing to come and just say, “God, here I am and my 
life is available to You.” God wants us to put in all on the line. 
 
I mentioned at the outset that we have coaches that are putting it all on 
the line tonight. But that they’re putting all on the line in a much 
greater way than simply what you may think about in the Super Bowl game.  
 
I love USA TODAY newspaper. I love the fact that every time there a major 
event in America, they do an insert… a supplement. And this weekend was no 
ah… no exception to that. They did a Super Bowl supplement and all kinds of 
analysis and background of the teams and the coaches and the players. But 



“Putting It all on the Line” 

PBC20070207AM2 

11 

you know what I found fascinating about this weekend’s edition of USA 
TODAY? Is that on the back page of all of the supplement there is a big 
bold banner that says, “Beyond the Ultimate”. And there is a picture of 
Tony Dungy, the coach of the Indianapolis Colts and Lovie Smith, the coach 
of the Chicago Bears, and underneath it there’s this statement… and I want 
to put it on the screen for you.  
 
It says: “On Sunday one of us will be a world champion. It’s the ultimate 
goal. But we know there’s more to life than football. Even when you’ve 
achieved the ultimate, something far better lies beyond. We’re pro football 
coaches, but we’re also men of faith… a faith that defines who we are. It 
comforts us through tough times and produces hope in the midst of 
adversity. It is through our common faith in Jesus Christ that we have 
individually experienced God’s love and forgiveness for our lives.” 
[extended applause] That’s the back of the USA TODAY newspaper! Is that 
incredible! 
 
Ladies and gentlemen, that’s putting it all on the line for Jesus Christ. 
And what two Super Bowl coaches have been willing to do to get beyond the 
game, to the ultimate in life is the very thing that I want to challenge 
you to do on this Super Bowl Sunday. I have people who have been listening 
to me, people who have shared in this worship, people who have been a part 
of this gathering today… that it is no accident that you are here, because 
God has brought you to this place and God has created this moment that we 
would stand together and say, “Hey, it’s time to put it all on the line.”  
 
Early in this service you saw 20 students who followed Christ in baptism. 
They stood there to say, “I’m putting it all on the line for Jesus.” There 
are some of you today who have trusted Christ, but you have been concerned… 
you’ve been embarrassed… you’ve been holding back and you need to step out 
and step forward and you need to say today, “I want to put it all on the 
line for Christ. I want to follow Him in baptism.” 
 
But baptism will do you no good if you’ve not first come and been willing 
to surrender your life to follow Christ. There are boys and girls, young 
men and young women, students, older adults in this place who today in this 
hour and this moment needs to be the moment where you put it on the line. 
And I’m going to challenge you to do that in just a moment.  
 
In fact, in just a moment we’re gonna pause and we’re gonna pray, and then 
after we pray, we’re gonna stand together and when we stand we’re going to 
begin to sing and invite people to put it on the line for Christ. The 
ministers are going to come and stand with me here at the front, and if 
you’re on the lower floor here in the terrace area, I’m gonna ask you if 
you want to put it on the line for Christ today… all on the line for Him, 
just step out and to come and speak with one of these ministers. 
 
If you’re there in the balcony, you don’t need to come down here. We have 
ministers who will be stationed all the way around that front edge of the 
balcony there momentarily, and you can go to them and say, “I want to put 
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it on the line and follow Christ in baptism. I want to put it on line and 
give Christ my life.” 
 
Maybe you need to put it on the line and join the team. Maybe you need to 
become a part of this church and this fellowship. Not just sitting there, 
but stepping in with us and stepping out with us to make a difference today 
and in generations to come for Jesus Christ. But it’s time to put it all on 
the line! Jesus said, “Follow Me.” 
 
And so Lord, I’m praying this moment that people would be willing to 
follow. I pray that we would not come so close to this line that we would 
turn away disheartened and dejected. God, that this would be a moment of 
encounter, that this would be a moment of power, that this would be a 
moment of change. And I pray that we would learn through this young man’s 
failure how we can step out in faith, put it all on the line and follow 
Jesus today. For it is in Your name that we pray. Amen. 
 
I want you to stand with me, and as you stand with me [music begins] our 
pastors are going to move into places here. Can I tell you that the 
greatest tragedy of all is that this young man came to the right place, he 
came at the right time, he asked the right question and he got the right 
answer, but he made the wrong decision. I pray you will not make a wrong 
decision today. I pray today right now that you will put it on the line.  
 
Students, many of you have been listening this weekend. It’s time for some 
of you not to say I did freedom, been there, done that; but when you’ve 
done freedom and you put it all on the line for Jesus.  
 
Thank God for the decisions that have been made, but we’re not done. Today, 
now, this is moment! Put it all on the line. Follow Christ right now. In 
the balcony, here on the floor… let’s sing, let’s pray, let’s come. We’re 
waiting for God to work. 

 
 
 


